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Dear Mr. Stanley:
 
The Office of Information Affairs (OIA), Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Division is under
the purview of the Office of the General Counsel (OGC) and serves as the focal point for
USDA’s FOIA program. It provides coordination and ensures agency-wide compliance with the
FOIA. Additionally, the OIA-FOIA processes requests and appeals on behalf of the Office of
the Secretary (OSEC); the Under Secretaries; USDA’s staff offices; and the Research,
Education and Economics and Trade and Foreign Agricultural Affairs mission areas. 
 
USDA has a decentralized FOIA program. Each agency processes its own FOIA requests and
appeals independently. In addition to records under the purview of the OIA, your request seeks
records that fall under the purview of the Forest Service (FS).
 
Pursuant to USDA regulation 7 C.F.R. § 1.4(c), the OIA is partially routing Items 1 and 3,
specifically for custodians D, E, and F of your request to FS. The OIA is also routing Item 2, in
its entirety, to FS. FS will process your request independently of the OIA and directly respond
to you. Please note that the OIA will continue to process your request for responsive records
within our purview, specifically records that fall under the A, B, and C custodians for Items 1
and 3 of your request. You may contact the FS FOIA Office at: 
 
Forest Service (FS): 
Margaret Scofield 
Acting FOIA Officer 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW 
Yates Building, Stop 1150 
Washington, DC 20250 
Email: SM.FS.WOFOIA@USDA.GOV
 
If you have any questions about this email, please do not hesitate to contact me.  
 
Best Regards,
 

Melanie Enciso
Sr. Government Information Specialist
Freedom of Information Act Division
Office of Information Affairs
U.S. Department of Agriculture
1400 Independence Ave. SW
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Washington, DC 20250

✉

     Melanie.Enciso@USDA.gov
 
 

This electronic message contains information generated by the USDA solely for
the intended recipients. Any unauthorized interception of this message or the use
or disclosure of the information it contains may violate the law and subject the
violator to civil or criminal penalties. If you believe you have received this message
in error, please notify the sender and delete the email immediately.
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